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Mission Offering: Our first semester mission 
project is the Apache Mission at Our Savior’s 
Lutheran Church in Peridot, Arizona. Our total 
last week was $86.00. Our semester total is 
$86.00. 
 

Chapel: Each Friday at 8:35am a short chapel 
service is held in church for all our students.  
 

**Our lunch menu is subject to change** 
 

No School: There is no school Friday, 
September 1 or Monday, September 4 for the 
Labor Day Weekend.  
 

Laker News and Notes: This weekly newsletter 
will be sent out each Thursday. We will 
automatically send you a copy electronically to 
the email addresses we have on file. If you wish 
to have it sent to a different email address, please 
send a note to annagilgenbach@stpetersfdl.net. 
We will also send home paper copies with the 
youngest child in each family. Our newsletter is 
also posted on the website: www.stpetersfdl.net 
under the School tab. If you are not receiving 
emails from us, please let us know.  
 

Update From The School Board: Our hot lunch 
program is fully resuming as of September 5th. 
We have found an assistant cook but still need 
volunteers to come in and help (calendar to sign 
up is located outside the kitchen door down the 
music hallway). Principal Meyer will be sharing 
at the PTO meeting on September 6th 
opportunities for parents to volunteer for lunch 
service or bake desserts. If any members of our 
congregation would like to donate to our hot  
 

 
lunch program to help us offer competitive wages 
and meet rising food costs, this would be most 
helpful and appreciated. Thank you for your 
prayers and patience as we strive to make our 
school lunch program a blessing to all involved, 
our staff, our parents, and our students. 
 

Boys Club: Reminder that there’s a parent 
meeting August 31st at 6:00pm. 
 

School Calendar: Keep in mind that you can 
access our calendar on the website under the St. 
Peter’s School heading at www.stpetersfdl.net. 
School & church related activities are always 
placed on this calendar so that you can stay up to 
date. 
 

Electronic Door Lock: We have a door lock on 
the school entrance. Extended care families can 
ask for a code to get into the building. When 
coming during the school day, please ring the 
doorbell located to the left of the door & we will 
let you in. Our extended care workers this year 
are: Lauri Drohman, Brian Briggs, Sam Manske, 
Mackenzie Rockow, and Kurt Turdo. Amy Stibb 
is our coordinator and any billing questions can 
be directed towards her.  
 

LGP will meet on September 12 from 6:00-7:30. 
Please bring your registration form & money, a 
lawn chair, and a jacket or sweatshirt as we will 
be outside for a campfire, songs, and s’mores. If 
your daughter will be staying for volleyball 
practice & then heading to LGP, please pack 
something to eat for them. 
 

Kiel Soccer Tournament: Kiel Soccer 
Tournament t-shirt order forms went home last 
week. If you would like to order, please return 
the form with payment to the office by Tuesday, 
September 5. Checks need to be made out to 
Trinity Lutheran School. We have entered grades 
1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 6-8 as teams for this tournament. 3-4 
grade (C Team) will practice 4 times before the 
tournament (Jen Pitzen, Alyssa Kaspar, Brian 

“May all the peoples 
praise you, O God 

(Psalm 67:3) 

Lunch Menu: September 4-8 
Monday No School 
Tuesday Hot Dogs 
Wednesday Spaghetti & Meatballs 
Thursday Chicken Patty Sandwich 
Friday  Pizza 



Fisher, and David Balthazor are the coaches) 1-2 
grade will practice twice (Katie Raddatz & Anna 
Gilgenbach are coaches). These dates have been 
put on the calendar. For the tournament, please 
have your 1-2 grader wear a red shirt (St. Peter’s 
shirt if possible, but not mandatory) shin guards, 
and soccer cleats. 
 

Soccer Tournaments: Soccer parents, please 
keep in mind we may need some line judges for 
these tournament games. It would be very helpful 
if you could step up and volunteer. Thank you! 
 

PTO Facebook Page: Our PTO has a Facebook 
page at SPLS PTO which gives information on 
upcoming events here at school as well as 
cancellations or postponements for athletics and 
other events. We keep this as a closed page, so 
you will need to request access from the 
administrator to use it. If you’d like to join, just 
send a request.  
 

Save the Date: You are invited to attend a PTO 
meeting on Wednesday, September 6 at 
5:30pm. This meeting will be for anyone who 
might be interested in planning or helping with 
one of our PTO events for the 2023-2024 school 
year. Our hope is to include as many families as 
we can throughout the year! We are also looking 
for a few parent representatives to bring concerns, 
ideas, suggestions during the PTO meetings and 
to our School Board. We are hoping to meet 
once a quarter. These representatives would 
essentially be the “voice” for our school families, 
keeping communication open! 
 

Save the Date: 8th Grade Viking Night will be 
on Friday, September 22. All 8th graders are 
invited to attend a pep-rally, kickball tournament 
& other activities, tailgate party and the Varsity 
Football game. Events begin at 4:30pm. More 
information has been emailed to the 8th grade 
families. Parents please RSVP at wlavikings.org.  
 

School Family Directory is being sent home with 
the youngest child in K-8 families.  
 

Pizza Order Forms are attached to this 
newsletter. Please return forms by October 8. 
Pizza making day is set for October 21. Money 
raised helps support our Youth Groups with 
sending girls to Camp Bird and teens to the 
Youth Rally. 
 

Hot Lunch Accounts can be accessed at 
https://wav2.rodlan.com/WAV/#U3RQZXRlcnM 
Parents should have received a pin and password 
from Mrs. Zick in an email. If you have not 
received this, please email Corinne Zick at 
corinnezick@stpetersfdl.net. If you would like to 
apply for reduced or free lunch, please fill out an 
application from the office. Any questions, please 
contact Corinne. 
 

WALL A Team Soccer Tournament t-shirt order 
forms are attached. Please return this form to the 
office with payment by Thursday, September 7. 
Please make checks payable to St. Peter’s. 
 

Volleyball Practice starts Tuesday, September 5 
for 6-8 graders (5th grade started already). We 
know this is earlier than previous years, but with 
the season being so short we wanted to give the 
girls more time to play! There’s also a parent 
meeting for volleyball (6th grade at 5:00 & 7th-8th 
grade at 6:00). 
 

WLA Cross Country Meet will be held 
Wednesday, September 20. If your 6-8 grader is 
interested in being part of our team, please let 
Mrs. Roecker know. Those who haven’t already 
signed up need to speak with Mrs. Roecker. The 
deadline to sign up for the St. Peter’s CC team is 
Monday, Sept. 11th. 
 

3:55 Coaches Meeting 
4:15 Grades 6-8  1½ Mile Race 
4:30 Grade 5  1 Mile Race 
4:45 Grade 4  ½ Mile Race 
4:55 Grade 3  ½ Mile Race 
5:05 Grade 2  ¼ Mile Race 
5:10 Grade 1  ¼ Mile Race 
5:15 Kindergarten  ⅛ Mile Race 
5:30 Team Trophy & Medal presentation 
for Grades 6-8 
 WLA also offers a chance for 6-8 graders 
to run at meets. For more information, please 
stop in the office. 
 

Immunizations: State Law requires the school to 
have all immunizations (or exemption) records 
on file. We need ALL immunization records by 
October 1. Please check with the office to see if 
we have your child’s records up to date. Call 
your provider, or the Fond du Lac County 
Health Department (929-3085) to check your 
child’s immunization records. 
 



Faith 7v7 B-Team Soccer Tournament is 
Saturday, September 9 at the FDL Soccer 
Complex. Information and brackets were sent 
home. 
 

SCRIP: During the month of September, take 
advantage of a 10% discount (Reg. 5%) on your 
Kwik Trip Scrip Cards and a 20% discount (Reg. 
15%) on your Kwik Trip Grocery Only Cards! 
 

WLA Jr. Vikes Cheer information is attached. 
 

September Card Party: Adults are invited to a 
Court Whist Card Party on Friday, 
September 15. We’ll meet in the Commons and 
get started at 6:30 pm and wrap up around 8:00. 
It is similar to card games like Bridge because it 
involves four players broken into teams of two, 
however, it is MUCH easier to play. And you 
keep rotating tables and partners, so it’s a great 
way to meet your fellow members. Sign up soon 
so we can set up the tables and have enough 
snacks and beverages.  
 

WLA Newsletter: To stay up to date with 
information about Winnebago Lutheran 
Academy, send an email to 
news@wlavikings.org. 

 
WELS Youth Rally: We will hold an 
informational meeting for the Youth 
Rally on Sunday, September 10 after 

the late service in the Multi-Purpose room. Those 
in 8th grade through 12th grade are able to attend 
the rally. Please join us if you are interested and 
would like to hear more information. We will 
also be talking about teen group activities that we 
have planned throughout the year. 
 
Volleyball/Soccer Menasha Tournament: We 
will be sending 1 volleyball team and 1 soccer 
team to these tournaments on September 16. 
Please watch for brackets and more information 
coming soon! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar Reminders 
Sunday, September 3 
Worship with the Lord’s Supper 9:00am 
 

Monday, September 4 
No School ~ Labor Day 
Office Closed 
 

Tuesday, September 5 
5-6 Grade Volleyball 3:30-5:00 
6th Grade Parents VBall meeting 5:00 
7-8 Grade Volleyball 4:30-6:00 
7-8 Grade Parents VBall meeting 6:00 
 

Wednesday, September 6 
5th Grade Volleyball 3:30-5:00 
PTO Meeting 5:30 
 

Thursday, September 7 
B Team Soccer @ Faith 4:00 
7-8 Volleyball 4:30-6:00 
Worship 6:30pm 
 

Friday, September 8 
B Team Soccer vs Mayville Home 4:15 
 

Saturday, September 9 
B Team Soccer Tournament @ FDL Soccer 
Complex 
SPLS Booth @ Fondue Fest 


